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IMPORTANT NUMBERS 

 

MAYOR PRO TEMPORE 

John McRoberts ~ 547-9317 

 

PRESIDENT OF COUNCIL 

Robert “Joe” Shumaker ~ 417-0169 

 

COUNCIL MEMBERS 

Rita Robinett ~ 765-277-1412 

Mike Bland ~ 547-9248 

Joan Falknor ~ 564-1402 

Karen Sink ~ 336-2293 

Doug Barger~ 564-0179 

Deanne Howell ~ 548-8905 Secretary/Treasurer 

Tammy Barger  

 

ZONING, ORDINANCES & FISH PASS 

INSPECTOR 

Rita Robinett ~ 765-277-1412 

 

PRESIDENT OF TREE COMMISSION 

Mike Bland ~ 547-9248 
 

BEACH  MANAGER 

Joan Falknor  ~ 564-1402 

Beach Concession ~ 937-547-1033 
 

COMMUNITY BUILDING RENTAL 

Shawna Stewart ~ 417-1092 
 

LAKES & FISHING 

Rod McNutt ~ 548-1678 

Karen Sink ~ 336-2293 

Gabe Petho ~ 459-5900 
 

FISHING PERMITS/BAIT 

Mark's ~ 937-548-0394 

Cell ~ 937-459-8699 
 

GAME WARDEN 

Jeff Wenning ~ 937-372-5639 ext. 5208 
 

DOG WARDEN 

547-1645 
 

SHERIFF 

548-2020 
 

OHIO EPA HOTLINE 

1-800-282-9378 or 1-614-224-0946 
 

DRUG TASK FORCE 

548-4150 (Kept confidential) 
 

SNOW REMOVAL  

Rod McNutt ~ 548-1678 
 

GOLF CART INSPECTOR 

Robert “Joe” Shumaker ~ 417-0169 

 
NOTICE - NO SWIMMING IN ANY LAKES. ICE FISH AT OWN 

RISK. NO FEEDING OF WATERFOWL 

 

Wayne Lakes Village 

100 Community Drive 

Greenville, OH  45331 

 
 

The following information is taken from the OHIO Secretary of State and the 
 Darke County Board of Elections websites. 

November 7, 2017 GENERAL ELECTION IMPORTANT DATES 
 

October 10: Deadline to Register to Vote  *Please note* If you register or 
update your information after the deadline, the change will apply for the next 
election. 

Here are ways to register or update your address to vote: 
1.  ONLINE AT:  https://olvr.sos.state.oh.us/  
2.  IN PERSON:  At any county board of elections or the Secretary 

of State’s Office.  

• At any public high school or vocational school.  

• At the office of any Bureau of Motor Vehicles.  

• Public libraries.  

• County treasurer’s office.  

• Designated agencies include the following state or local pub-
lic offices that provide public assistance or state-funded pro-
grams primarily engaged in providing services to persons 
with disabilities: 

o Department of Job and Family Services 
o Department of Health 
o Department of Human Services 
o Department of Mental Health and Addiction Services 
o Department of Developmental Disabilities 
o Opportunities for Ohioans with Disabilities 
o Ohio's four-year state-supported colleges and uni-

versities 

                 (keep reading)    

A NOTE FROM MAYOR PRO TEMPORE, JOHN E. MCROBERTS. 
  

I WANT TO EXPRESS MY DEEP APPRECIATION FOR THE WORK OF THE 
VILLAGE COUNCIL MEMBERS AS WE TRY TO PICK UP WHERE OUR BELOVED MAYOR, 
GARY YOUNG, LEFT OFF.  WE SINCERELY MISS HIS WISE LEADERSHIP. 

I ALSO WANT TO THANK YOU VILLAGERS WHO HAVE BEEN ATTENDING OUR 
COUNCIL MEETINGS AND SHARING IN ALL OUR CONCERNS FOR OUR VILLAGE TO 
THRIVE.  

TWO VERY IMPORTANT MEETINGS ARE BEING SCHEDULED: 
1. SEPTEMBER 18TH  AT 7:00 P.M.  UPDATE ON THE PROGRESS THAT IS BEING MADE 
IN REGARD TO THE VILLAGE SEWAGE SYSTEM PLAN.  REPRESENTATIVES FROM THE 
DARKE COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT WILL BE PRESENT AS WELL AS BRIAN MAY 
FROM ACCESS ENGINEERING. THIS IS VERY IMPORTANT FOR THE FUTURE OF OUR 
VILLAGE. 
2. OCTOBER 16TH  AT 7:00 P.M.  MEET THE CANDIDATES FOR THE UPCOMING 
NOVEMBER ELECTION. EACH WILL SHARE HIS OR HER MOTIVATION FOR SEEKING 
THE MAYOR POSITION OR COUNCIL SEAT.  AN OPPORTUNITY FOR QUESTIONS WILL 
BE PROVIDED.  
 

RUNNING FOR MAYOR: ELLEN BROWN AND PHIL CAPP.  RUNNING FOR 
FOUR OPEN SEATS ON COUNCIL: INCUMBENT JOAN FALKNOR, INCUMBENT KAREN 
SINK,  AND MELISSA CAPP.  THE FOURTH SEAT WILL BE APPOINTED BY THE ELECTED 
MAYOR. 

 

https://olvr.sos.state.oh.us/
http://game-icons.net/delapouite/originals/swamp.html
http://game-icons.net/delapouite/originals/swamp.html
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by/3.0/


3. BY MAIL: 
o You may request a registration form 

from the board of elections, license 
bureau, libraries, or the Secretary of 
State’s office by mail, telephone, in 
person or by having another person 
obtain it for you. After completing 
the form, return it to the board of 
elections or Secretary of State’s of-
fice by mail.  

o Mailed registration forms sent to a 
county board of elections or the 
Secretary of State’s office must be 
postmarked 30 days before an elec-
tion to be valid.  
  

 
November 7: General Election: Polls are open from 
6:30 a.m. - 7:30 p.m. 
 
Early In-Person Voting:  
Begins October 11 and includes the Saturday, 
Sunday and Monday Before Election Day 
November 1 - 3: 8:00 a.m. - 7:00 p.m. 
November 4: 8:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 
November 5: 1:00 p.m. - 5:00 p.m. 
November 6: 8:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. 
 
Election Day: November 7 General Election.  
                       Polls Open 6:30 a.m. - 7:30 p.m. 

   Wayne Lakes Community Building 100 Community Dr.

 Village Dates to Remember 

• Village Council Meetings:  2nd Monday of every month 
September 11th and October 9th at 7:00 pm in the Community Building. 

Please note the time change for Village Council meetings from 7:30 to 7:00 p.m. 

• Neave Township Transfer Station (Dump): 2nd & last Saturdays of each month 
Time: 8:00 A.M. to 12:00 noon  on September 9th & 30th ; October 14th & 28th. 

• Deadline for next newsletter: Mondays of Council Meetings 
 

               Wayne Lakes Beach        Joan Falknor                   
 

 
The beach has enjoyed another successful year.  Thanks to the diligence and tenacity of our 

late mayor, Gary Young, we have a top notch, fully inspected and approved concession stand.  (See 
attached menu)   It was his vision to be able to offer Wayne Lakes residents a place to come for food 
and fellowship within the village, not just during the summer months, but spring, summer and fall.    
We are setting up tables for outdoor, lakeside dining on our handicapped accessible, observation 
deck.  Call  547-1033 for carryout service. Talk to Joan if you need delivery service, she may be able to 
arrange that too.  We will stay open as long as we have customers, possibly thru October.   

Many thanks to all the contractors who made this dream a reality: especially our local guys Rod 
McNutt, Mike Bland, Tim Weidner,  and Jamie Menger.  Thank you Gary for hours of labor of love.  

A big thank you as well goes to all the lifeguards, and Jackie Grant in the concession stand for 
keeping things running smoothly and safely.   

 
      
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

From the W.L. Village  Zoning Inspector 

Please read!! 

 

Call Rita  

Robinette for 

a FREE 

Zoning Permit 

 

765-277-1412 

  BAIT &  
Wayne  

 
Fishing Passes  

Closed n
 

Tues. - Fri.   
Sat.     

 
  West  

      Wayne Lakes, OH 53  

8 4 
C: 3 5 - 9  

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FISH & LAKES MEETING 
 

Tuesday, September  5th   at 7:00 p.m. 
The Community Building 

Getting together for the good of the lakes 
 and community.  Come help! 

😊 Karen Sink 336-2293 

 

ANNUAL VILLAGE HALLOWEEN PARTY PREPARATIONS        

  Doug Barger 
It is time to start to pull things together for Halloween which will be here before we know 

it. VOLUNTEERS are needed!! If you can help,  join my private Facebook group for volunteers for 
Halloween .    https://www.facebook.com/groups/484405648570130/ .  
  I am looking for residents who want to have fun and help with planning and execution of 

our Annual Village Halloween party.  This is one of the biggest events of our community. I have 
not made any decisions on how this year will shape up. I am going to start a Group on Facebook 

just for the people who want to be committed and actively involved. 16 year old kids and older 
are encouraged to volunteer.  I would like to hear your opinions; what is good and what is bad.  
We will see what we can do to make/keep our event the best in the county!  If you have 
suggestions but don't want to be actively involved you can contact me through Facebook which  
is best,  email to halloween@waynelakesohio.org, or call 937-564-0179.     

 

This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed under CC BY-SA 

A little from the August meeting, we can’t get it all in one little 
article: 
     Are we, village residents, doing enough to help keep the lakes 
healthy? 
     What harms the lakes? Chemicals dispersed improperly, yard 
brush,  leaves & trees not being cleaned up before they hit the 
lakes, septic water draining or leaking into the lakes, dumping 
into the lakes (including cigarette butts which are a big 
environmental concern due to the poisons), just to mention a 
few. 
     Those in attendance  volunteered to reach out  to 
organizations to gather facts about maintaining the best lake 
water possible, as this is an ongoing project with nature that  can 
never be perfected, but progress is always good!                KAS 

 

UPDATE MEETING  about the  VILLAGE SEWAGE SYSTEM PLAN    

On SEPTEMBER 18TH  at 7:00 P.M.  in the   COMMUNITY BUILDING 

It is time for an update on the progress that is being made in regard to the Village Sewage 

System Plan.  Representatives from the Darke County Health Department will be present,  

as well as Brian May from Access Engineering. This is very important for our village.   
 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/484405648570130/
mailto:halloween@waynelakesohio.org
http://biomesduff.wikispaces.com/Freshwater+ponds+and+lakes+period+3
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/


The W.L. Beach Concession Stand has a new MENU!!! 

NEWSLETTERS: 
Can be picked up from the green  NEWSLETTER BOX, located in front of the Village Garage, close to the recycling bins. To receive an 
electronic newsletter, email your name and address to waynelakesnews2016@gmail.com.  To have one delivered to your home, 
contact Karen Sink  at 336-2293. 
 

The Village employed Z&D ASPHALTING for the recent  pothole repair. David  Hiteman with  
Jamie Menger’s help  found a need to fix up the basketball court,  and will volunteer their 

services in doing so. We look forward to seeing a full court!!   Thanks in advance!!  

mailto:waynelakesnews2016@gmail.com

